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 Yakutat, AK, 99689 

Phone: (907) 784-3255 Date: July 19, 2018 

Fax: (907) 784-3254 Time: 5:00 p.m. 
 

YAKUTAT COMMERCIAL SET GILLNET OPENING ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

Yakutat…The Alaska Department of Fish and Game today announced the following information 

concerning the Yakutat Area commercial set gillnet fishery. 

 

Alsek River: will be open from 12:01 p.m., Sunday, July 22, through 12:00 noon, Monday, July 23. 

Salmon may be taken only with gillnets of six inches or smaller mesh. All live, healthy Chinook salmon 

must be released immediately. 

 

Dangerous River:  will be open from 6:00 a.m., Sunday, July 22, through 6:00 a.m., Monday, July 23. 

 

Manby Shore-Inside Waters: will be open from 6:00 a.m., Sunday, July 22, through 6:00 a.m., Monday, 

July 23. 

 

All Other Waters of the Yakutat District: will remain closed until further notice and may open on short 

notice once escapement counts have improved.  

 

Inseason management for the Alsek and Dangerous rivers, and Manby Shore-Inside Waters are made by 

monitoring fishery performance data and comparing it to historical catch per unit effort (CPUE) for a 

given opening to adjust time and area openings. These three systems are glacial systems and aerial 

surveys are not an effective management tool. The department will receive valuable information such as 

run timing, run strength, and stock composition by allowing a one-day fishery.  

 

An aerial survey of the East Alsek and Doame rivers was conducted on July 17, 2018, and sockeye 

salmon escapements into those systems have substantially improved; however, not enough to prosecute a 

commercial fishery at this time. The Malaspina drainage was surveyed Thursday, July 19, and sockeye 

salmon were abundant in some inlet streams to Malaspina Lake. The Akwe and Italio rivers will be 

surveyed on Friday, July 20. The Akwe River may open on short notice if escapement levels show 

harvestable surplus.  

 

As of July 18, 2018, approximately 15,000 sockeye and 296 large Chinook salmon have been counted 

through the Situk River weir. The sockeye salmon count is still well below the long-term average of 

55,000 fish for the date and continues to be the lowest count on record. Historical run timing data 

indicates 71% of the escapement past the weir by this time and the current projection suggests Situk River 

sockeye salmon escapement will fall well short of the BEG range of 30,000-70,000 fish if low abundance 

trends continue.  

 

The Emergency Order corresponding to this announcement is EO 1Y0918. 
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News releases web site: http://www.adfg.alaska.gov/index.cfm?adfg=cfnews.main. 
 

Office Ketchikan Petersburg Wrangell Sitka Juneau Haines Yakutat 

ADF&G 225-5195 772-3801 874-3822 747-6688 465-4250 766-2830 784-3255 

AWT 225-5111 772-3983 874-3215 747-3254 465-4000 766-2533 784-3220 
 


